
Memorandum 
 

To:  Programs, Projects and Operations Subcommittee 

 

From:  John Winkler, General Manager 

 

Date:  September 5, 2024 

 

Re: Platte River Obstruction Funding MOU 

 

 

The District has been proactively and diligently working on the design, permitting and 

funding for the Platte River Obstruction Removal. The Papio NRD has been awarded a 

federal CDBG-DR grant through the Nebraska Department of Economic Development 

for $7,000,000 which will pay for 90% of the obstruction removal costs.  The attached 

Interlocal Agreement is proposing that the District enter into a cost share arrangement 

with Sarpy County, Cass County, Lower Platte South NRD and SID 101 to cooperatively 

pay for the 10% local match that is required by the CDBG-DR funding agreement.  The 

following is the 10% match breakout for each participating jurisdiction. 

 

 

 

LPSNRD and Cass County have already executed the Interlocal agreement, Sarpy County 

and SID 101 will be voting for approval this month.   

 

It is anticipated that final design plans for the obstruction removal will be completed in 

September and that Request for Proposal will be initiated and bids will be submitted to 

the District Board in October or November. 

 

Therefore, Management recommends that the subcommittee recommend to the 

Board of Directors that the General Manager be authorized to execute the proposed 

Interlocal Agreement to provide the required 10% cost share for the Federal 

CDBG-DR grant with the funding sources and not to exceed amounts outlined in the 

memorandum; with any changes deemed necessary by the General Manager and 

Legal Counsel.   






























